
reetings and a warm welcome to all of you 
in this Fall 2008 newsletter.  I am happy 
to report that at the end of our 24th field 

season this year, the dolphins are back to normal 
social behavior and producing a multitude of new 
calves.  As many of you know, Hurricanes Frances 
and Jeanne in 2004, and Hurricane Wilma in 2005 
had a devastating effect on our study site, and on 
this resident group of dolphins.

Not only did we lose many of our well-known 
individuals after these storms, but their entire social 
structure was disrupted.  Whether they were still 
traumatized from these events, spending more time 
foraging, or forming new friendships, it has taken 
over three years for normal activities to resume. 

To date, we have not seen any significant return of 
our lost individuals.  They may have moved elsewhere 
in the northern Bahamas.   We are matching photo 
identification slides from other colleagues in the area 
to confirm.  We are also trying to search in areas 
where we go infrequently, still hoping to find some 
displaced dolphins.  

It may also be that many of the dolphins did not 
survive the storm itself.  Turbulent seas and a 
stationary eye wall could easily challenge an air-
breathing mammal.  It’s a clear but cruel reminder 
that we cannot let any species, or communities of 
animals waiver on the brink of extinction due to 
human activity; in the end nature can still have a 
powerful influence on survival.  
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Thanks to all our long-term 
members for continuing 
to support our ongoing 
research.  It is because we 
are out there every summer, 
tracking known individuals 
and monitoring their 
behavior, that we recognize 
significant changes.  It is not 
unusual to get questions about 
the value of our long-term 
research after our lectures or 
during our fundraising talks.  
Well, this is it, a clear example of why wildlife needs to 
be monitored and tracked.  It helps us, as researchers 
and citizens of the planet, to track changes and be the 
voice to testify to these changes.  We bear witness to 
the dolphin’s lives, to their struggles, and tell the story 
of another sentient species on the planet, through the 
trials and tribulations, their births and deaths.  And it 
is we who are also richer for it, to share the planet with 
another intelligent species is a true gift, and not one we 
can afford to waste.

Dr. Denise L Herzing

Research Director, WDP

2008 Guggenheim Fellow
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Upper left:  This is a young female dolphin, Amanda, in 2006.  Her dorsal fin has a small 
nick in the lower trailing edge of her dorsal fin, and she has a few spots on her belly.   
Compare this to her picture in 2008. (upper right).
Upper right: You can see that Amanda (2008) has a few more noticeable nicks in the up-
per trailing edge of her dorsal fin, and she has many, new spots on her belly.  A lot can 
change in just a year or two.  This is why it is so important for us to get out every year.  
We need to keep track of these changes to be able to continue to follow the lives of the 
individuals we have come to know so well.

Upper Left: This is Littlehali, a young adult 
female that disappeared after the hurricanes in 
2004.  She is the daughter of Littlegash, and sis-
ter of Lhasa and Laguna (Laguna had her first 
calf, Leucadia (see pic) this summer!).  Littlehali 
is one of many well known individuals that we 
have lost after the devastating hurricanes.

Upper right:  2008 we welcomed 
a new calf to our population, and 
another third generation family!  
This is Leucadia, a male whose 
mother is Laguna, and grandmother 
is Littlegash.
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Members in Action

ara Mullen  is a very special 7 year-old girl and one that WDP is proud to 
have as a member!  Tara's 7th birthday was on August 8 this past year and 
prior to this important day, Tara took an evaluation of her toys to see what 

she would ask for when presented the big question "What do you want for your 
birthday?"  For most children this would include the latest and greatest toys on the 
market.   For Tara it was having people donate money to help protect her favorite 
animal, the dolphin.  "It all started one day about how many toys I have", said 
Tara.  Dolphins are Tara's favorite animal and in fact she is involved in the Ocean 
Creatures and Habitat group at her school.  Tara chose WDP after searching the 
Internet and came across WDP's kids page.  She downloaded the crossword 
puzzles and games.   Tara's passion shined through to her friends and family as 
she raised over $200 to help support WDP.

When asked how she felt after the fact, Tara said she felt really good about asking 
for donations to help support WDP instead of toys.  She enjoyed sharing the goodies WDP provided her with her 
friends, classmates and teachers at her birthday pool party.  In fact, even months later she is still sharing her info 
with others.   Tara is such a role model that her friends have started to do similar acts of kindness.  One friend 
helped raise money for cats and is now going to get a cat as a pet!  Tara's younger brother, Kiran Mullen, will 
be turning 5 this upcoming March and he is too excited to follow in his sister's footsteps.  "I wanna do it too, I 
wanna do it too" were enthusiatic shouts out of Kiran from the side!  This seems to be a beginning of something 
wonderful.  Tara and her brother want to continue donating to help others.  As you can see this is a very special 
family.  Tara had the opporunity to travel with her mom to India and saw people who were less fortunate and 
needed help.  This was the inspiration behind their acts of kindness.  

It is easy to get wrapped up in our personal difficulties during troubling times.  Sometimes it takes looking through the 
eyes of a child to remember the important things in life and how fotunate we truly are as individuals, a society and as 
a nation.  There are many people, organizations and other species on this planet who benefit from acts of kindness 
such as Tara's.  As the holidays draw near, take time to show your loved ones how special they are and if the oppor-
tunity presents itself please share your fortunes with others.  Wheter it is with WDP or another special organization, 
your donations of in-kind,  time and money go a long way and help provide security for the future generations.

T
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TOP 10 WAYS YOU CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE!
From WDP to you and your family, Happy Holidays!
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WDP SHOPPING
CHILDREN'S & ADULT T-SHIRTS $15

LONG SLEEVE SHIRTS $25

ADULT POLO SHIRT (UNISEX)
$40

ADULT LADIES FITTED V-NECK

COLLAR SHIRT $40

VISORS $15

REUSABLE BAG $10
Help keep plastic out of
the ocean and landfills, 

use reusable bags!

Membership $pricesless

WDP WISH LIST
MACINTOSH COMPUTERS: G4 OR HIGHER

FLAT SCREEN COMPUTER MONITORS

PC COMPUTERS:
1GHZ PROCESSOR,
1GB RAM OR HIGHER

DOCK SPACE FOR STENELLA

GIS SOFTWARE VERSION
9.1 WITH SPATIAL ANALYST
EXTENSION

OFFICE SPACE - NORTH PALM BEACH COUNTY

UNUSED AIRLINE MILES

MATLAB SOFTWARE, 2006A, 2006B OR 7.0

PLEASE CONTACT THE OFFICE AT 561.575.5660 
IF YOU WOULD LIKE SPECIFICS ABOUT ANY OF THE
ITEMS ON OUR LIST.

Colorado Fundraiser
The Wild Dolphin Project went to the Wild West!  Dr. Herzing and Cindy Rogers spoke at The Wildlife Experience Museum on October 17, 
2008.  Over 200 people attended this event to learn more about dolphins and The Wild Dolphin Project.  This was a great way to raise 
awareness and gain exposure for WDP in a new region.  A big THANKS to all who attended and supported this event.  Please remember, 
a membership is never outdated and makes for a great gift!

11th Annual No-Show Ball
The Board of Directors and Staff of The Wild Dolphin Project cordially invite you to sit back and indulge in guilt-free bliss while you proud-
ly confirm your absence to the Ball.   What better way to spend your Wednesday night, but at home with your family and loved ones?
When:   December 31, 2008
Where:   Your favorite spot
Who:   You, your family and friends
Why:   To help support The Wild Dolphin Project’s Mission

For more information please visit our website at www.wilddolphinproject.org or keep an eye out in the mail for our upcoming 'formal' 
invite!

SAVE THE DATE!!   2nd Annual Auction!!
Since last April's auction was such a HUGE hit, we decided to make it an annual event!  Mark your calendars now: Saturday, April 25, 
2008 in Palm Beach Florida.  There will be a silent and live auction with fantastic items such as weekend getaways, artwork, wine tours,  
and much more!  This is an invite only event so please contact Kali at kdambeck@wilddolphinproject.org to make sure you get on the list!  



Thank You to Our Friends
(Donations received before June 15, 2008
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The Wild Dolphin Project 
Board of Directors
President
Ruth Petzold

Vice President
Anne Earhart

Treasurer
Denise Herzing, Ph.D.

Secretary
Ivi Kimmel

Chair
Linda Castell, D.V.M.

Members
Marilyn Bauer
Diane Buhler
Mac Hawley
Cathy Lively, Esq.
Don Mader
Helve Massakas
Judith Newby

Project Staff
Research Director
Denise Herzing, Ph.D.

Research Assistant
Cindy Rogers, M.S.

Development Director
Kali Dambeck, M.S.

Captain
Peter Roberts

Scientific Advisors 
Lord David Attenborough
Randall Brelsford, Ph.D.
Fabienne Delfour, Ph.D.
Christine Johnson, Ph.D.
Stan Kuczaj, Ph.D.
Marc Lammers, Ph.D.
Adam Pack, Ph.D.
Kenneth R. Pelletier, Ph.D., 
M.D. (HC)
Diana Reiss, Ph.D.
Thomas I. White, Ph.D.

Community Advisory Board
Barbara Birdsey
Susan Lovejoy
Bruce Lyon
Neil McGinness
Bill O’Donnell
Farley Rentschler
Brian Said
Rosita Wright

Foundation Support

Anonymous Foundation Curtis and Edith Munson Foundation

Frances V.R. Seebe Charitable Trust Hawley Family Foundation

MAH Foundation Pacific Life Foundation

Pegasus Foundation Ralph and Virginia Mullen Foundation

The Donald Slavik Family Foundation The Offield Foundation

2008 INDIVIDUAL MEMBERSHIPS
Neonate:  Cora Allen, Judy Batt, Ginny Bear, Mr. & Mrs. Benjamin, Renee Buice, Melanie Castell, 
Andy Colby, Gasque Constance, Anne Desormier-Cartwright, Mr. & Mr.s Enterline, Mr. & Mrs. Fisher, Seth 
Freeman, Mr. & Mrs. Fruehauf, Annamay Gehrke, Mr. & Mrs. Gruen, , Annie Harrington, Dale Hayes, 
Tara Hegarty, Cynthia Herns,, Diane Johnson, Costa Kalorides, Mr. & Mrs. Lamb, Mr. & Mrs. Landers, Mr. 
& Mrs. Lassiter, Mr. & Mrs. Lee, Frank Losover, Marianne Lowrey, Mrs. Gerard McAllister, Erin McMichael, 
Jeanne Meggison, Barbara Myerson, Mae Piszczek, Joyce Reingold, Mary Rentschler, Richard Rose, Josefa 
Ruiz, Kimberly Ryan, William Savino, Gabriel & Valerie Schmergel, Susan Shuttleworth, Carol Sikorski, 
Harpal Singh,  Elizabeth Stone, Kathleen Strother, Richard Thompson, Maya Tudor, Brain Tuohy, John 
Turnbull, Gini Kopecky Wallace, Jo Anna Ward, Margit Webb, Hugh Webber, Dr. and Mrs. John Wesley, 
Danielle Woodysheck

Two-tone: Mr. & Mrs. Adams, Mr & Mrs. Borman, Diane Buhler, Norma Jeanne Byrd, Emmet Byrne, 
Marsha Coates, Nelson Cover Jr. , Dr. Crafts, Mr. & Mrs. Dambeck, Mr. & Mrs. Deangelis, Mr. & Mrs. 
Elliot, Mr. & Mrs. Ely, Dr. Etherington, Lora Friedkin, Mr. & Mrs. Gray, Krista Hall, Mr. & Mrs. Haddad, 
Kevin Hertell, Dorothee Houdry, Mr. & Mrs. Kaufman, Laura Kerr, Nell Kneibler, Pat & Heather Koontz, 
Sharon Lawrence, Mary Josephine Leahey, Mr. & Mrs. Lovejoy, Robin Lee Makowski, Helen Marchman, 
Helve Massakas, Shae Meadows, Mr. & Mrs. Meeker, Elaine Moss, Tara Mullen,  Mr. & Mrs. Nelson, 
Kristen Novello, Jill Pando, Dr. & Mrs. Pelletier, Maria Reifsnyder, Richard Reitman, Genevieve Rhines, 
Mr. & Mrs. Rogers, Michael Salmon, Mr. & Mrs. Seitz, Mr. & Mrs. Strobel, Riana Thomas, Sue Tippett, 
Mr. & Mrs. Tubbs, Mr. & Mrs. Weith, Dr. & Mrs. Wesley, Charles Westerfield, Mr. & Mrs. Whitaker, 
Thomas White 

Speckled: Helga Ashkenaze, Mr. & Mrs. Cary, Rita Cassady, Mr. & Mrs. Grace, Mac Hawley, C. R. 
Knuth, Mr. & Mrs. Kollmeyer, Mr. and Mrs. Little, Mr. & Mrs. McCusker, Mrs Powers, Farley Rentschler, Ruth 
Samuels, Mrs. Stimpson, Jr., Theodore Thoburn, Mr. & Mrs. Vandergrift.

Mottled: Susie Adams, Chat Chatterton, Mr. & Mrs. Davidson, Valerie Delacorte, Sarah Haney, Bill 
Hunter,  Mr. & Mrs. Kent, Mr. & Mrs. Lenkowsky, Neil McGinness, Margaret Peabody, Mr. & Mrs. Pew, 
Sarah Rahilly, Kathy Reynolds, Diane Ross 

Fused:  Mr. & Mrs. Garbose, Ivi Kimmel,  Nancy Kohler, Patricia Leigh, Marie Powers, Dr. & Mrs. 
Traughber, Mr. & Mrs. Turnbull, William Rossiter, Pat Weyer

Stewards: Dr. Castell , Lisa Fast, Mr. & Mrs. Mader, Zita Wright

Ambassadors: Mr. & Mrs. Birdsey, Anne Earhart

Generation:   Jeanne Andlinger, Ruth Petzold

Please note:  All monetary giving is based on a calendar year and is 
accrued throughout the year.  The No Show Ball funding is carried over 

to the following year.

2008 CORPORATE SPONSORSHIPS

Dermatology Associates, Dolphin Designs,  Dolphin Dreaming, Inc., Equestrian Properties, 
Green Volunteers, Hillsboro Inlet Sailing Club, Inc. , IGive.com, Joli Bebe Boutique, Noldus, 
Print File, Purity Products, QSA, Shaklee, Stat Soft, Southeastern Printing , Washington Mutual 

Product and In-Kind Gifts:  
Blue Water Graphics and Southeastern Printing, Don Mader, for donation of the booth at 
ArtiGras, production of the newsletters holiday cards, auction invites, programs, also additional printing 
needs for WDP;  Shaklee Corporation for supplying WDP with their environment-friendly products for 
R/V Stenella and the research office;  Publix for reusable bags, Ruth Petzold for a printer, artwork and much 
more, Medicaid Area 9 for the 11 laptops, Mr. & Mrs. Kollmeyer for the office equipment, Dr. Thomas 
White for his books in the No Show, Ball Dolphin Designs for donated earrings in the No Show Ball and 
Ellen Massey for donating jewlery to the No Show Ball. 

WDP would like to apologize for any misprints, mistakes or omissions. Please notify us with any changes
and we will be sure to correct them in the next issue of Notes from the Field. Thank you. 
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Thank You's

Individual Memberships
$35               Neonate Membership
$75               Two-toned Membership
$250            Speckled Membership
$500            Mottled Membership
$1,000        Fused Membership
$2,500        Steward Membership
$5,000        Ambassador Membership
$10,000+  Generation Membership
Other $______________

yes, please send me my membership gifts

I'd like to make this donation (optional)
On behalf of ______________________________
in memory of_______________________________

 Please send acknowledgement of this gift to:
____________________________________________

name: ___________________________________________
Company:  ______________________________________
address:  _______________________________________
city, state, zip: _________________________________
country: _______________________________________
Phone/ext: ____________________________________
email: __________________________________________

*All memberships are based on a calendar year.  
All monetary contributions are accumulated to your annual membership.

Names only will be published in newsletter, annual reports, etc.  
If you would like to be anonymous, please check here.

You can also become a member online!  Please visit www.
wilddolphinproject.org and click on “Donate/Renew Membership.“

All donations are tax deductible as allowed by law.  Please make 
checks payable to The Wild Dolphin Project and send to P.O. Box 
8436 Jupiter, Florida  33468. 

WE APOLOGIZE IN ADVANCE FOR ANY UNINTENTIONAL MISPRINTS
OR ABSENSE OF ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS. PLEASE CONTACT THE
OFFICE SO WE CAN UPDATE OUR FILES. THANK YOU FOR YOUR
SUPPORT.

Printed on Recycled Paper 

Corporate Memberships
Does your company want to participate in the 
move to "Go Green"?   By supporting WDP, 
your company can help protect the animals 
and oceans.

$100  corporate supporter
$250  corporate sponsor
$500  corporate patron
$1,000 corporate benefactor
$5,000+ Corporate top sponsor

as a WDP corporate partner you will:  

and website link included for top sponsor only)

P.O. Box 8436
Jupiter, FL 33468
P:  561.575.5660
F:  561.575.5681
email: info@wilddolphinproject.org
website: www.WildDolphinProject.org

NONPROFIT ORG
US POSTAGE

PAID
WEST PALM BCH FL

PERMIT NO. 941
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esearch, Education, Conservation.  These are the 
primary goals of the Wild Dolphin Project.  You 
often hear about our research and conservation 

efforts, but perhaps you don’t know as much about the 
education portion of the project.  WDP gives many 
educational presentations to a variety of people, 
from elementary school students, to adults of all ages.   
Education is the key to raising public awareness about the 
lives and struggles of marine mammals and the oceans.  
This can empower people to make changes (in their 
daily lives, community and government) to help protect 
and conserve the environment.   Especially important are 
children, as what they learn now will help to shape the 
world in the years to come. 

I give talks to students in 2nd grade to seniors in high 
school.  Some of these students are already involved 
in environmental groups at school, whereas others 
have hardly thought about the environment or why it is 
important.  With the development of technology comes 
important advancements, but also has the ability to divorce 
us from the outdoors.  This is evident in classrooms where 
some students almost never spend time outside, and have 
no emotional connection to animals or the environment.  
Dolphins seem to have the ability to reach almost anyone 
– I hardly ever hear “no, I don’t like dolphins”.  So I have 
the chance to get these kids interested in science and the 
environment by teaching them about dolphins, the ocean 
and why we should care about them.

The enthusiasm of elementary school children is very 
exciting.  Even the students that previously showed no 
interest in the environment or science become captivated 
as I talk about dolphins and their daily lives.  They eagerly 
raise their hands after the presentation to ask questions, or 
to tell me about an experience they had seeing a dolphin 

in the wild.  I get awesome questions from these young 
students, such as “how do dolphins sleep?”, “how do 
you tell the difference between a shark and a dolphin?” 
and “how long can dolphins hold their breath?”.   Their 
excitement for the subject is shown through so many great 
questions and time usually runs out before I can answer 
them all.    
The high school classes are exciting in a different way.  

I often give presentations to classes in environmental 
programs, where the students are already very interested 
in science and the environment.  Especially in Florida, 
many students are interested in the oceans and the 
animals that inhabit them.  It is wonderful to be able 
to educate them on a topic that they are very excited 
about, and may be interested in pursuing as a career. It 
is important for these students, who are thinking about 
further schooling and possible careers, to see and meet 
scientists that are working in the field.  We can show them 
what it takes, that it can be done and that it can make a 
difference.  I tell them a little about myself, how I got to 
where I am and what is important when pursuing a career 
in marine mammalogy.   

After getting the students engaged and interested, I turn 
to how they can help protect the health of the dolphins 
and the oceans.  Through individual acts like picking up 
trash, recycling/reusing items, and community projects like 
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educating students through presentations

4

This is the front cover of  the same thank you card showing 
what the right thing to do is – pick up plastic when you see 
it in the ocean.

This  is  the  inside  of   a  Thank  You  card  showing  different  elements  students  
learn from the presentation.



Research, EDUCATION, Conservation: 

educating students through presentations

beach or city clean up days, they can make a difference 
in the world they live in.  The students can use what they 
have been taught to make informed choices about their 
actions and share with others what they have learned.  
If each child goes home and does just one small thing 
different in their daily lives, that is making a difference, 
and the environment will be better for it now, and for 
years to come.  

I have received thank you letters that show me that the 
students have learned something important that will 
stay with them and influence their decisions for years to 
come.  For example, one student drew me a picture of 
how we (WDP) try to clean up the ocean by picking up 
plastic bags we find floating in the water (see picture). 
Another youngster, at only eleven years old, shows us 
her unselfish and giving nature, and how even at a 
young age, you can be a leader in helping dolphins 
and the environment.  This little girl chose to support 
dolphin research instead of getting presents for her 
birthday! The other children at her party were very 
excited to learn more about what she was doing, 
and whom she was supporting.  Read her story in the 
members in action article in this newsletter.  

Children like these show us that one choice can make 
a difference, and we hope that children can take what 
they have learned from our presentations and do what 
they can to help protect dolphins and the environment.  
We want to educate children from a young age to be 
stewards of the environment, a philosophy that will stay 

with them as 
they grow and 
make decisions as 
adults. 

Receiving thank you 
cards from the students over 
the last few years is one of the 
most rewarding results of my presentations.  
Some say “thank you for teaching us about dolphins”, 
and some (as mentioned above) even add in a fact 
or two that they learned from listening to my talk (see 
pictures).  From high school classes I get students that 
are interested in volunteering or conducting a research 
project involving marine mammals.  I had one student 
do their science fair project on the process of identifying 
both spotted and 
bottlenose 
dolphins.  

It is evident that 
the students 
were engaged 
and interested 
in the material 
presented to them 
and that they learned something new that may influence 
their choices/actions now and in the future.  That is 
the ultimate goal of education, and what we strive to 
accomplish in our presentations about dolphins and the 
oceans they inhabit.

Cindy Rogers, M.S.

PhD candidate

Research Assistant

The Wild Dolphin Project

5

This is the inside of  a colorful cover thank you card.  This student 
even put in a picture of a crater (made by a foraging bottlenose dol-
phin), somethingnew they learned about in the presentation.




